Memorandum    IMPORTANT
The work of the Malvern Hills Trust to preserve and enhance the Malvern Hills is much valued by local persons and visitors alike and we look to the Trust to protect them. Public notice has recently been given by the Trust that an application has been received for the grant of vehicular rights of way over common land owned by the Trust off the Guarlford Road (B4211) to serve large scale residential development on land off Mill Lane.

This comes after a very similar application made to serve land off nearby Chance Lane was decisively rejected by the Trust at a public meeting attended by over 150 people on 19 March 2019. After that meeting a prominent board member (who was not present at the meeting) claimed that the meeting was rowdy and out of order and that board members had been pressurised into making the decision to refuse to grant the rights of way, a claim which was vigorously denied.
The Trust is a registered charity and must maintain the natural aspect of the Hills and Commons. It is also a public body funded substantially by local people and as such must act fairly, transparently and above all consistently and generally in the public interest.

Any large scale residential development off the Guarlford Road facilitated by the grant of vehicular accesses across the Commons is bound adversely to affect the natural aspect of the Hills and is likely to encourage others to apply to the Trust for similar rights of way which the Trust might find hard to reject, thus threatening the ruination for ever of this lovely part of Worcestershire and the iconic approach to the Hills from the east enjoyed by local people and visitors alike. 
The Trust has given public notice that comments on the present application must be submitted on or before 18 April and full details of the application and how to submit comments can be found at:

www.malvernhills.org.uk/get-involved/public-consultations/
It is supremely important that as many people as possible should be advised of the above and that all those who wish to comment on the proposals should do so urgently and at the latest by 18 April next.  

The Trust board meeting which will be called to consider the application should be delayed until such time as it is possible for members of the public physically to attend such meeting so that their views may be made known to all present – given the importance of the matter a “virtual” meeting (on Zoom or similar) would be most unsatisfactory.
There is to be an Extra-ordinary meeting of Guarlford Parish Council to consider this matter generally. The above views are mine personally and do not necessarily reflect those of Councillors.
M G Huskinson

Chairman, Guarlford Parish Council
